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Protecting Kids from Commercial Advertising in TDSB Schools: An Update from CCFS:

Anne Borden

The Campaign for Commercial-Free Schools (CCFS) continues to advocate for better control of advertising in Toronto public schools. In the summer, the AFAC Committee of the TDSB reviewed and debated a new policy to guide corporate advertising in schools. It decided to delay a decision and formed a Trustee Seminar (of interested Trustees) to do research and consult with staff on the issue. We are hoping for a decision this Fall. 

Throughout the period of June to the present, CCFS has been consulting with the TDSB, with the view that better oversight is needed and advertising should have more clear and stronger limits to protect kids. Two of our members were on the policy review committee that has made recommendations. We are in regular contact with Trustees and staff about the policy, and will continue to be actively involved before it is voted on. 

CURRENT TDSB GUIDELINES LACK ENFORCEMENT


While the wording of the existing policy is fairly clear about the need to control commercial advertising, little to no action is being taken in the way of oversight or enforcement. Individual schools and administrators are often in violation of policy and this slips between the cracks, making the policy "in name only" in many schools. 

One of our main goals is to advocate for better education of school administrators and to have real consequences for violating the guidelines and policy. Without enforcement, administrators will continue to accept inappropriate ads from advertisers in an effort to fundraise for their schools, as a response to the current public funding crisis (a response that is misguided, in our view).

PUBLIC SUPPORT


There is more and more precedent nationally, most notably in Quebec, where there is a complete ban on commercial advertising towards children, including in the media. In Ontario, the Toronto Public Library Board recently banned all "commercial advertising primarily targeted to children, including but not limited to the commercial advertising of food and beverages directed to children.” 

Research is clear that targeting children with advertising creates negative outcomes in the schools, and the trend towards total bans are a good indicator that the TDSB would receive public support if it were to enact stronger guidelines. 

CCFS and other advocacy organizations are working to keep the ball rolling and continue to be involved at this level. 

ABOUT CCFS


CCFS is an advocacy organization that protect students and the quality of their education by working to limit and/or ban advertising in public schools. To subscribe to the CCFS newsletter, please email a subscription request to info@commercialfreeschools.ca or visit us at commercialfreeschools.ca or on Facebook.

Anne Borden is President of the Campaign for Commercial Free Schools.  

